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This paper is based on the author’s experience as Manager and Director of Product Development at a multi-national corporation. The author and others at the firm recognized and addressed emerging issues of ethical product design and product management. This resulted in the development and implementation of guiding policies, and the establishment and operation of a multi-disciplined process to guide both product development and management.

The paper discusses:

· The use of external leverage, in the form of an industry group, to institutionalize the Product Stewardship at the company

· The creation ad hoc working groups by like-minded individuals to promote a culture of change and to forward ideas of stewardship and sustainability at the company

· The use of facilitation strategies to create new product and business models

Initially a “Product Support Group” was established as a compliment to Product Development. As the issues related to Comprehensive Product Development, were better understood, a “Product Stewardship Group” was organized. The application of the Product Stewardship Process expanded inclusion of staff and reordered the points of engagement of both staff and operating functions. The tools and the approach were codified.

This paper presents the development, application and systemization of product stewardship at the firm, discussing resulting changes in product development and management process, moving the process from a linear gatekeeper model to an inclusive and iterative one that set the stage for a continual improvement mechanism.

Having left the company, the author discusses the benefits and liabilities associated with the approach taken in tackling issues of product stewardship with the perspective of some time and distance. Perhaps the paper, the events chronicled and the lessons learned might more appropriately be entitled, “Confessions of a Green Guerrilla.”

